
For Public Release 

21st March 2025 

FIIIAN HOLDINGS LIMITED ADDRESSES TEMPORARY HALT IN PACIFIC CEMENT LIMITED'S 
PRODUCTION 

Fijian Holdings Limited (FHL) wishes to advise that its subsidiary, Pacific Cement Limited (PCL), 

has temporarily ceased cement production due to a mill breakdown on Wednesday, 12th March 

2025. 

PCL has swiftly taken action to airfreight the damaged mill part to Australia for machining and 

repairs. While every effort is being made to expedite the process, the mill is expected to remain 

out of operations for two to three months. 

In the interim, key stakeholders have been informed by PCL of the issue and the anticipated 

timeline for resuming operations. 

Existing cement stock is being carefully managed and rationed by PCL. To mitigate any potential 

shortage, PCL will be importing cement to meet the essential needs of key customers during this

period. 

PCL apologises for this unexpected disruption and assures all its valued customers and 

stakeholders that every effort is being made to restore normal operations as quickly and 

efficiently as possible. 
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For further information, please contact Ms. Mereoni Matavou on 3305017 or email 
Mereoni.Matavou@fi,jianholdings.com.t] 
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